158 GRADUATE SOCIETIES.

as the many brilliant men who had graduated from it were to the
College. These men were now occupying positons of honour and
importance in almost every part of the world, where they aroused
respect and praise for their Alma Mater. The high positon MeGill
now occupies among the universities of the world was referred to, and
also its value to the Dominion of Canada.

Dr. McGuigan then read letters of regret for their inability to
attend the meeting from the following members:—Dr. Holden, Vie-
toria; Dr. Kenneth A. J. McKenzie, Surgeon for the Oregon Railway
and Navigation Company, Portland, Ore.; Miss Watson, M.A., and Miss
Winifred MecGill, B.A., Victoria; Dr. Kendall, Cloverdale; Mr. J. C.
Shaw, B.A.; Mr. W. F. Robertson, B.A. Sc., Victoria; Dr. E. B. C.
Hannington, Victoria; Dr. J. H. Hogle, Nanaimo, etc. @A telegram
was also read from Principal Peterson, of McGill University, convey-
ing his best wishes to the Society.

The Secretary also read a statement of the membership and
finances of the Society. The latter showed that the Society was in a
stronger positon than last year, while the membership roll showed that
its numerical strength exceeded 100, and included the following
graduates:—M.A.’s, 2; B.A.’s, 20; M.D.’s, 61; B.A. Sc.’s, 18; B.C.L.’s, 8;
D.V.8.’s, 2; Repeats, 6.

SCHOLARSHIPS.

In his financial report, Dr. McGuigan stated that it had been the
custom of the Society to offer an annual scholarship of $50 to the best
matriculant from British Columbia. In 1901, a Vancouver student
had secured this, and last year it had gone to Victoria.

Dr. Tunstall intimated that the object of this prize was to assist
those who intended going through with their university course. When
it was first offered it was divided up in five prizes of $10 each for the
best British Columbia undergraduates in the several faculties at Mont-
real; it was then given as a prize to the best British Columbia matricu-
lant of McGill, and then for the best matriculant from Vancouver
College. It was in this way that the scholarship had been started. The
Society having more funds in hand this year, Mr. Gordon moved that
the $50 scholarship be continued, and that a second prize of $25 be
offered for the best student in the second year Arts’ course in the Van-



